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PQ 9756/25* To ask the Minister for Health for an update on the new primary 
care centre in Tubbercurry, County Sligo; and if she will make a statement on 
the matter. -Eamon Scanlon 

Dear Deputy Scanlon, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the 

context of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for 

Health for response. 

The provision of a primary care centre for Tubbercurry, Co Sligo, will be via the HSE 

Capital Plan.  The project is currently at Stage 2C of the design process i.e. 

preparation of tender design.  A Detailed Design has been completed and is 

currently undergoing a pre-tender review.  

Subject to approval it is expected to undertake the tender process for the Project in 

Q2 2025.  Subject to a successful tender process it is expected to be on site before 

end of the year. Planning permission has been granted for the primary care centre 

and the project has an anticipated overall construction programme of 18 months, 

once construction commences. 

 Yours sincerely 

Micheál Conneely 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates


